Verity Quality Management Committee, November 13, 2008

Present: Ben, Rath, IPP/OHSU; Brayden, Margaret, NAMI Multnomah; Collins, Joey, Portland DBT; Curtin, Tom, Family Advocate; Hamit, Ryan E., Consumer Advocate; Jenks, Roland, Consumer Advocate; Kaskan, Lisa, MHASD; Kinney, Charmaine, Verity; Kroloff, Marcus, Cascadia BHC; Lau, Christine, Asian Health & Service Center; Lockyear, Mary, Verity (recorder); Magnuson, Linda, Morrison; McLean, Shannon, Luke-Dorf; Robertson, Kathy, Cascadia BHC; Salkield, Susan, IPP/OHSU; Schallberger, Betty, MHASD; Solloway, Michele, Trillium Family Services
	Items/Issues
	PRESENTATIONS/DISCUSSIONS
	ACTION & ASSIGNMENTS

(DUE DATE)

	Next Meeting
	Date:
Thursday December 11, 2008

Time:
3:00 – 5:00 p.m.

Place:
Conference Room 112, Multnomah Building, 501 SE Hawthorne
	

	Minutes:  
	Distributed via e-mail and mail.
	

	Handouts
	Focus group evaluation of mental health services
	

	Announcement
	The new location of the OHSU Intercultural Psychiatric Program is at 3633 SE 35th Place, Portland. It’s on SE 35th Place, about half a block south of Powell. The phone number is 503-494-4222. Charmaine said she has updated this to the provider list on the county’s web site.
	

	Announcement
	Marcus Kroloff has been promoted to director at Cascadia’s Woodland Park Clinic, which provides adult and child and family and addiction services. Kathy Robertson will be replacing him as the Cascadia QM Committee representative.
	

	Announcement
	Thanks to all who helped to make the focus groups a success. Charmaine provided a handout showing participants’ ratings of their mental health services and whether or not they felt supported while in treatment during the last year. This handout will be updated after all the information from the focus groups is recorded, which should take about two months. There were three recorders at each meeting so it will take a while to write up a step-by-step analysis. There were some negative comments but those people were redirected as much as possible to making positive comments.
	Charmaine will bring some preliminary results to the December meeting.

Kathy Robertson asked for a list of the questions that were used at the focus groups.

	Adoption of Children’s Clinical Guidelines

Presentation by Dr. Lisa Kaskan, Multnomah County Children’s Psychiatrist
	The American Academy of Child & Adolescent Psychiatry (AACAP) guidelines for children and adolescents can be found on their website at www.aacap.org. The county is presenting those guidelines to providers in the community. Once they have looked at them, they will be adopted. The ADHD guidelines have just been adopted. National leaders in psychiatry have put these guidelines, not laws, together. 

Depressive disorders will be presented at the December meeting: Anxiety, bi-polar, PTSD, reactive disorder, and schizophrenia.

How will the adoption of these practices affect providers? Providers won’t be audited to see if they are following them. At this point these are merely suggested best practices. Consider them a resource. They can’t be tied to funding. They have a scale of how strongly routed they are in evidence-based practices.

The guidelines are being discussed at the children’s and adult provider review committees.  The children’s guidelines are also being presented at the C4 Meeting at DePaul, which meets on the fourth Thursday. We will invite Dr David Cutler to talk about the adult guidelines at a future QM Committee meeting.

A link was put on our webpage for the adult guidelines that have been adopted. The children’s link is, American Academy of Child & Adolescent Psychiatry. Charmaine will get this link hooked up. 
	Sara Hallvik is arranging to meet with providers, and has met with some already, to look at outcomes in the adult system.

	Update on Downtown Clinic going over to Central City Concern
	Cascadia will be switching the Downtown Clinic over to Central City Concern (CCC) on December 6. Phones for CORE will be the same but they will be changing the other names. Not sure yet how many of Cascadia’s staff will be going over to CCC. Currently they are scanning all the records for which they have obtained releases. It is expected to be a smooth transition. Dr Philip Schapiro has agreed to be the medical director.
	

	Update on Cascadia’s Garlington Site
	There are mobile offices on site. Construction will go on into January. Tasha Delancy has done a great job in coordinating services to other sites as needed. Fortunately only one day of information was lost, due to the backup system. The fire didn’t get into the records room. The north side has smoke damage only, which was minimal, and no water damage.
	

	Update on Collaborative Performance Improvement Policy (PIP)
	We are required by the State to do this project. However, Senate Bill 163 stopped data transfer between health and mental health plans. It was supposed to aide in the collaborative process to integrate mental health and physical health. Legal parameters have held things up. However, we are just now beginning to exchange data.

The collaborative PIP has a nurse doing health screens and getting the client established with a PCP. We wanted to focus on the seriously mentally ill (SMI) because their lifespan is 25 years less than the general population. Measures for the Care Oregon collaborative: was there a PCP visit in a year, and did ER usage go down? A data exchange should occur this month. 

Kaiser and Verity did a data exchange in October and found that everyone had a PCP but ten people had not seen their PCP in the last year. Only one person used the ER/urgent care 27 times. Since the numbers were low, the measure needed to change to something more meaningful. The ENCC will work individually with the small number of clients with which they may need to be an intervention. Verity and Kaiser decided to review metabolic labs for compliance if they are getting psychotropic meds. Cascadia, Lifeworks, and Central City Concern will need to help to get signed acknowledgements in place. Kaiser wants to also look at kids. 
	Charmaine will meet here with Kaiser at 2:00 on December 11, just before our December meeting at 3:00.

Charmaine will send out invitations to that meeting via email.



	Access Report
	There is no access report for this meeting. Residential going to outpatient should be included in the access report.
	Charmaine will check with Joan Rice about outreach with 14 days starting when the person gets out of the hospital, or outreach in the hospital. She will ask Joan about when insurance starts when a person is in the hospital.



	December 11 Agenda Item
	Linda Magnuson will do a presentation on outcomes at Morrison at our December Meeting.
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